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Terrey Hills Tennis Club 

Courtside News 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
We are very pleased to welcome John Paul La Fou as our new Head Coach and Centre Manager.  John 
Paul has a 15 year background as a tennis coach at both Brigidine College and a local tennis centre.   
See details in this newsletter about court hire, lessons and the forthcoming holiday program which 
John Paul will be running at the centre. For personal reasons Troy McDonald was no longer able to 
continue his role at our club.  We are also pleased to announce that the club now has a new lease with 
Warringah Council which provides more permanency and stability for us as a club.  The lease is for 15 
years, which is 10 years with a 5 year option. It is very pleasing to see the number of members 
participating in the Saturday afternoon social competition.  I encourage all members to come along to 
our next social function which is dinner at Terrey Hills Tavern on Saturday 12th September after social 
tennis.  Look forward to seeing you on court soon—enjoy your tennis everyone! 

Mick Latta, President 
DIARY DATES 
Saturday 12th September  Dinner at Terrey Hills Tavern 
Saturday 26th September  AGM 
Sunday 15th November  Careel Bay v THTC to be played at Terrey Hills 
Sat 21st & Sun 22nd November Club Championships 
Sat 28th & Sun 29th November Club Championships 
Sat 5th & Sun 6th December  Club Championships 
Saturday 12th December  Christmas Party 
 
HEAD COACH & CENTRE MANAGER 
 John Paul La Fou has 15 years coaching experience. 
 Northern Suburbs Tennis Association (NSTA) winner 2013/2014 
 Played on the professional circuit and was ranked number 52 in 

Australia 
 International touring experience   
 Head coach Brigidine College and introduced the school to the 

prestigious Tildsley Shield 
 Coached Brigidine players to win the CCS Catholic Schools competition 7 years in a row 
 

Yulong Road 

Terrey Hills NSW 2085 

 

John Paul La Fou contact details 
 

Mobile  0418 486 667 
Email  jp@advantagetenniscoaching.com.au 
Website  http://www.advantagetenniscoaching.com.au/ 

http://www.advantagetenniscoaching.com.au/


 

 
 

 
 
COURT HIRE BOOKINGS & LESSONS 
John Paul manages bookings of court hire which is open to all members of the public.  Some or all 
courts are not available during times of social tennis and courts are also reserved for competition 
tennis on specific competition days or nights. You can speak to John Paul to find an appropriate time 
to hire a court for your own playing use.  Courts may be hired in the evenings up to 11.00pm at which 
time court lights are automatically extinguished.  John Paul is also available for all your tennis lesson 
requirements so why not give him a call to book in for a lesson. 
 
NEW MEMBERS 
We welcome new members to the club:  Eddy Stanley, Michael Hubbard, Louise Wright, Colin Shears, 
Matt Perkins, Leofric Kingsford-Smith and Lisa Jenkins. 
 
2015 COMMITTEE 
President    Mike Latta 
Vice President   Sean Walsh 
Treasurer    Ross Kempshall 
Secretary    Colin Chase 
Club Captain   Nathan Kempshall 
Club Coach    John Paul La Fou 
Committee Members  Sue Moore, Jenny Murphy, Carolyn Watters & Noel Wheatley 
 
SOCIAL TENNIS FOR MEMBERS 
Saturday Afternoon 
Tennis typically starts on a Saturday afternoon at 1:30 pm continuing until the sun goes down or until 
the desire for a drink and some socialising overtakes the desire to play tennis.  
Tuesday Night 
Tuesday evening social tennis starts at 7.30 pm and continues until either weariness or lights out 
(11.00 pm) brings proceedings to a close. 
Wednesday Night 
We are seeking interested men who would like to play in a club competition on a Wednesday night.  
Please let us know if you are interested. 
 

All social tennis is free to paid-up members and this includes use of the court lights, tennis balls that 
are provided by the club and the occasional barbecue. 
 
COMPETITIONS 
Saturday Morning Juniors 
We have 4 junior teams competing in the Northern Beaches Tennis Association competition. 
Saturday Afternoon Mens Badge  
This season we had 2 mens badge teams playing competition.   
Monday Night Ladies 
The club had 8 teams represented in the Spring Northern Beaches Tennis Association Monday Night 
Ladies Spring Comp.  Good luck ladies and enjoy your tennis! 
 
TENNIS NSW AFFILIATION 
The club member’s affiliation with Tennis NSW has been updated and you should have received an 
email from Tennis NSW with your “My Tennis ID”.   Benefits of this affiliation include: 
 insurance 

 resources 



 access to club development programs 

 funding opportunities 
WORKING BEE 
Thanks to those who attended the recent Working Bee held on Sunday 19th July .  Some gardening work 
was undertaken to enhance the gardens, the clubrooms were thoroughly cleaned and general 
maintenance was carried out.  
  

SOCIAL NIGHT at THE TAVERN 
On Saturday 12th September after Saturday Social competition at the club dinner will be held at the 
Terrey Hills Tavern.  Please let us know if you are interested in joining us as we need to know numbers 
for booking arrangements. 
 

AGM 
The club AGM will be held on Saturday 26th September at the clubrooms.  It would be great to see you 
at the clubhouse of the election of the new committee. 
 

CAREEL BAY TENNIS DAY 
Our annual Careel Bay Challenge competition will be held on Sunday 25th October 2015 at Terrey Hills 

 
The annual Christmas Party will be held on 
Saturday 12th December at the clubrooms.  
Put this date in your diary now and come 
along and enjoy a festive night out! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Following Saturday afternoon social 

tennis we will continue the social 

activities at the Tavern.   

We hope you can join us! 

For booking purposes please let us 

know if you will be joining us! Either 

email to advise attendance or put 

your name down at the clubrooms on 

a Saturday 






